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A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke  
You are to conceive and bear a son. (Lk 1:26-38) 

The angel Gabriel was sent by God to a town in 
Galilee called Nazareth, to a virgin betrothed to a 
man named Joseph, of the House of David; and the 
virgin’s name was Mary. He went in and said to 
her, ‘Rejoice, so highly favoured! The Lord is with 
you.’ She was deeply disturbed by these words and 

 

asked herself what this greeting could mean, but the angel said to her, ‘Mary, do not be 
afraid; you have won God’s favour. Listen! You are to conceive and bear a son, and you 
must name him Jesus. He will be great and will be called Son of the Most High. The Lord 
God will give him the throne of his ancestor David; he will rule over the House of Jacob for 
ever and his reign will have no end.’ Mary said to the angel, ‘But how can this come about, 
since I am a virgin?’ ‘The Holy Spirit will come upon you,’ the angel answered ‘and the 
power of the Most High will cover you with its shadow. And so the child will be holy and 
will be called Son of God. Know this too: your kinswoman Elizabeth has, in her old age, 
herself conceived a son, and she whom people called barren is now in her sixth month, for 
nothing is impossible to God.’   ‘I am the handmaid of the Lord,’ said Mary, ‘let what you 
have said be done to me.’ And the angel left her. The Gospel of the Lord.           

 

Principal’s Message:  
 

Dear Holy Eucharist Community, 
 

A big thank you to all the parents and carers who attended the Parent/Teacher Chats last 
week. The chats enabled you and the teacher to get to know each other.  It also provided you 
with the opportunity to discuss valuable information about your child. Teachers use this 
important information to tailor and differentiate lessons according to individual needs of each 
student. These conversations also help build better relationships, which in turn assists in 
improving students’ learning outcomes. 
 

I am pleased to announce that we have employed a new teacher who will commence work at 
our school at the beginning of Term 2.   Ms Rebecca Howard will be teaching Grade Prep NL.  
Ms Howard is originally from the United Kingdom and has been teaching for approximately 15 
years.  This week, we also had 2 new Learning Support Officers commenced work at our 
school.  Ms Van Nguyen and Ms Sara Kasko will be assisting in the classroom.  We welcome 
Rebecca, Van and Sara to our school and wish them all the best in their new roles. 
 

This week is Catholic Education Week.  The School Captains and Vice Captains represented 
our school at the annual St Patrick’s Day Mass at the Cathedral. After mass, the student 
leaders attended the ‘Concert in the Park’ at the Treasury Gardens and ‘The Creative Arts 
Exhibition’.  Holy Eucharist School submitted five exhibits which are currently on display at 
the exhibition.  The exhibition will also be open for families to attend on Saturday 18th March 
from 11am to 3:45pm. However, you will need to book by visiting the following website: 
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=1016938& A big thank you to Mrs Shobha Hickey for 
submitting the entries and to Ms Cablao and Mrs Xuereb for taking the student leaders to the 
celebration. 
 

 

Wishing you a restful weekend.  
                               

God Bless, 
 
  
Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
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ARRIVAL AT SCHOOL EACH DAY… 
We have a number of students who are coming to school either very early, or very late in the morning. The students should 
not be left outside the gates before 8:30am as they are unsupervised.   If you need to drop off your child at school early 
because of work commitments, then students will need to go to Before School Care. Camp Australia is contracted by the school 
to provide this service from 7am each day until 8:30am. After School Care is also available from 3:10am until 6pm.  Parents/Carers 
will need to enrol their child prior to their child attending the service, which will incur a fee.  Teachers begin supervision on the 
school grounds at 8:30am when the gates open. 
 

If your child arrives at school after 9am, they will need to enter via the Administration Gate, as all other 
gates will be locked.  If your child arrives at school after 9:15am, they will need to obtain a late pass from 
the school office. Each time a student is issued with a late pass, it is recorded on the roll, which then 
appears on the student’s report card each semester. 
 

Please remember that the whole school has a literacy block in the morning where students participate in intensive 
reading and writing activities.  Students who are arriving late are missing out on specific instructions for given 
tasks.  As a result, teachers are finding that they have to go through instructions again, which in turn, is taking 
them away from teaching the rest of the class.  
 

During our Parent/Teacher Chats, we were informed by parents/carers that many of our students are going to bed very late at 
night.  As a result, they struggle to get out of bed in the morning and come to school feeling tired.  Please remember, if your child is 
tired then they are going to find it difficult to learn! 
GRADE 5 CAMP  
The Grade 5s will be attending Gundiwindi Camp on Monday 20th March until Wednesday 22nd March 2023.  The campsite is 
less than 50kms from Melbourne and is situated on the border of Wandin North and Silvan, Victoria.  Gundawindi has the most 
spectacular views of the surrounding mountains and bushland where the students can connect with nature and have a true ‘bush’ 
experience.  
 

HOLY EUCHARIST SCHOOL - OPEN DAY 
Holy Eucharist School will be having an ‘Open Day’ on Wednesday 29th March 
2023, from 10am till 11am.  We invite all those who wish to enrol their child at 
school for Prep 2024 to take part in a tour of school grounds.  Visitors will have the 
opportunity to meet the Principal and our school leaders and to ask questions. 
If you would like further information, please contact the school office on 8312 0900. 
 

Catholic Education Week: 12–19 March 2023 
This year, all Catholic schools in the Archdiocese of Melbourne will celebrate Catholic Education Week 
2023 from 12 to 19 March. The theme for Catholic Education Week 2023 is ‘Forming lives of faith, hope 
and love in the light of Christ’. This year, 4 students and 2 staff members will be representing our school at 
the St Patricks Day Mass at the Cathedral in Melbourne. 
There are 335 Catholic primary and secondary schools across Melbourne, enrolling more than 150,000 
students and employing approximately 17,000 staff. Catholic schools provide a high-quality education in a 
faith-centred environment. This annual event is held to promote the special ethos of Catholic schools and 
to highlight the great things that take place in Catholic schools every day.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 

Holy Eucharist School has a Uniform Policy. It is an expectation that all students are wearing the correct school uniform at all 
times. If students are not wearing the correct uniform they are required to have a written letter from their parent/carer 
explaining why they are out of uniform. Please find an explanation of the school uniform listed below. Alternatively, you can visit 
our school website to view our school uniform policy https://www.psw.com.au/schools/holy-eucharist-school-st-
albans.html?_=1660168686498&product_list_limit=36&product_list_order=price 

Please note: If students are not wearing the correct school uniform, a note will be sent home informing the 
parent/guardian.  This note will need to be signed by the parent/guardian. If you require any information or support in 
regards to the school uniform, please see Michael at the office. 

Girls - Summer:  
Maroon Check Dress 
White socks / Black shoes – no runners 
Woollen jumper with school logo – not the PE tracksuit top 
School Hat – In Term 1 and Term 4 
 

Boys - Summer:     
Grey Shorts 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
Grey socks / Black shoes - no runners 
Woollen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
School Hat – In Term 1 and Term 4 

Girls- Winter   
Maroon check pinafore or Maroon slacks 
Yellow skivvy or yellow polo shirt with logo 
White socks / Black shoes - no runners 
Woollen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
 

Boys Winter    
Long grey pants 
Yellow skivvy or yellow polo shirt with logo 
Grey socks / Black shoes - no runners  
Woollen jumper with school logo - not the PE tracksuit top 
 

Girls – Sport  (Only on Sport Days)    
Maroon shorts or Maroon skirt/skort 
Maroon tracksuit with school logo on top 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
White socks and runners 

Boys - Sport   
Maroon shorts 
Maroon tracksuit with school logo on top 
Gold polo shirt with school logo 
White socks and runners  

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
The School Advisory Council will be meeting on Tuesday 28th March 2023 at 7pm.  Members of the School Advisory Council play 
an important role in supporting the work of the Principal.  The council was established at the end 2021 and is made up of the 
following members:   

• Charlie Dong – Chair 
• Jane Koesasi – Secretary 
• Phuong Vo – Parent Representative 
• Maria Tonsic – Parent Representative 
• Anne-Marie Conte – Staff Representative 
• Fr Vincent Pham – Custodian of Mission 
• Michael Bonnici – Principal 

M Bonnici – Principal 



 

 

NAPLAN 2023 
This week, students in Year 3 and Year 5 took part in The National Assessment Program – Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN).  Students who were absent from 15th - 17th March will have the opportunity to complete 
the catch-up tests (for most subject areas) next week. 
NAPLAN is a nationwide measure through which parents, teachers, schools, education authorities, governments and the broader 
community can determine whether or not young Australians are developing the literacy and numeracy skills that provide the critical 
foundation for other learning and for their productive and rewarding participation in the community. 
NAPLAN results allow parents/carers and educators to see how students are progressing in literacy and numeracy over time – 
individually, as part of their school community, and against national standards. The assessments are undertaken nationwide, every 
year, in the second full week in May. 
NAPLAN is made up of tests in the four areas (or ‘domains’) of: 

• Reading 
• Writing 
• Language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) 
• Numeracy. 

For more information regarding NAPLAN 2023, please visit https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/f-10assessment/naplan/Pages/parents/index.aspx 
 

UPDATE TO COVID-19 SETTINGS FOR TERM 1, 2023  
COVIDSafe measures have changed, however schools are required to continue to implement 
important practices to reduce the risk of COVID-19 transmission.  Schools must keep their COVIDSafe 
Plan in place and will need to review and update these as required. 
Schools must continue to ensure air purifiers are used, external ventilation is maximised, good 
personal hygiene is encouraged, and face masks are made available for staff, students and visitors 
who wish to wear them. 
 

It is recommended that rapid antigen tests (RATs) are used by students and staff if they:  
− have symptoms of COVID-19 infection, no matter how mild  
− are a household or close contact of someone who has COVID-19 
− are a social contact of someone who has COVID-19.  

 

The Department of Health recommends that all Victorians report their positive RAT result via the online form or by calling 1800 675 
398. Principals are no longer required to inform their school community of a positive case associated with the school, and also, 
schools are no longer required to report COVID-19 case numbers to Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS). 
 

RATs are available for all Victorians from council sites. Individuals can obtain two free packs (10 tests) for themselves and two free 
packs (10 tests) for each of their household members. People with disability and their carers can get up to four free packs (20 
tests) in line with existing RAT distribution for people with disability.  
 

Further information can be found on the Coronavirus Victoria website. Please visit https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/about-rapid-antigen-tests  
 

HOLY EUCHARIST PARISH NEWS 
New Mass Times: 
The Holy Eucharist Parish will be implementing new weekend Mass times. The changes will commence on Sunday 26th March 
2023 and the new times for Sunday Mass are as follows: 

• English - 8.45am, 10.00am  
• Vietnamese – 12.30pm 
• English - 6.00pm 

Multicultural Day: 
Holy Eucharist Parish will be hosting a Multicultural Day on Sunday 26th March 2023.  The many different cultural groups which 
make up our parish have been invited to the celebration. The day will commence with Mass at 10am followed by a sausage 
sizzle.  All welcome, 
 

PREP ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 - NOW OPEN 
 

Enrolments are now open for 2024. 
 

Children commencing Prep next year must be 5 years of age by 30th April 2024. We already have a number of 
applications for next year and we will begin interviewing families soon. 
 

It is really important that our current families also register their child/children at the office if they wish to enrol 
them for Grade Prep in 2024. 
 

Tours of the school are now taking place after school. Please contact the office to make a booking. 
 

EASTER EGG RAFFLE 
We are asking each family to please donate an easter egg towards our Easter Egg Raffle. A big thank you to 
those who have already donated Easter Eggs. The money raised from the Easter Egg Raffle will go towards 
purchasing resources/equipment for the school.  
A book of raffle tickets will be going home next week.  Raffle tickets are a $1 each and will be drawn during our 
Easter Hat Parade on the last day of Term 1.  Thank you for your support. 
EASTER BONNET PARADE 
Thursday 6th April is the last day of Term 1. We will be having an Easter Bonnet Parade and drawing the Easter Egg Raffle at 
12:30pm on the school oval (depending on the weather). All parents/carers are welcome. 
 

The students are encouraged to put on their creative thinking caps and start designing and making an Easter hat to wear in the 
parade. There will be prizes awarded on the day for the most colourful and the most creative hats. 
 

Please note that on Thursday 6th April 2022: 
• It will be a casual day - gold coin donation please. 
• The students in Grade Prep, 1 and 2 will be finishing school at 1:55pm (to alleviate the traffic congestion) 
• The students in Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be finishing at 2pm  
• After School Care will be available. 

M Bonnici – Principal 
 



 

 

RECYCLING BINS 
A few weeks ago, I contacted Brimbank City Council in regards to recycling.  They have provided our school with 10 large wheelie 
bins to be used strictly for recycling.   The council will be collecting the bins every 2nd Monday morning. 
We have also purchased 34 small grey bins, 1 for each classroom, to be used for recycling. These bins 
will need be emptied each day into the big yellow wheelie bins by the classroom monitors. The 10 large 
wheelie bins have been strategically placed around the school so that they can be accessed by the 
classroom monitors. This week the students have learnt about what can be placed in the recycle bins. 
 

The following items can be placed in the bins: 
P Paper and cardboard (flattened boxes) 
P    Hard plastic bottles without lids (must be empty and dry) 
P    Hard plastic containers (must be empty and dry) 
The following items cannot be placed in the bins:  
O   No plastic wraps/packets 
O     No polystyrene 
O     No food scraps 
O     No juice boxes or milk cartons 
NEW BUILDING 
The architect has provided me with an image of the brickwork 
cross which will feature on our new building.  The cross be on 
the side of the lift shaft. 
During the site meeting this week, I was informed that the slab 
on the first floor is almost completely dry.  The builders need 
to leave it to dry for at least 28 days so that the temporary 
weight bearing frame on the ground floor can be removed.  
The builders are now preparing the steel for the supporting 
columns on level 1. Timber frames have been placed around 
the steel to create a mould for the concrete.  Concrete will then 
be poured into the timber moulds to create the new columns. 
When the concrete columns have dried the construction of the 
metal frame and roof will proceed. The bricks were delivered 
last week.  

 

Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 

FAMILY AND SCHOOL ENGAGEMENT 
 

We have had a lot of exciting programs running in the Holy 
Eucharist Community Hub this term. Our hub is located in the 
hall, with an entrance near Gate 1.  All programs are free, and 
any members of the school community are encouraged to join.  
 

Please contact Adella Howard (Hub Leader) if you have any 
questions. adella.howard@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 

Thank you, 
 
Crystal Carmuciano 
Family & School Partnerships Leader  
crystal.carmuciano@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

 
           

COMMUNITY HUB NEWS:                                                                                
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Craft sessions      
will be held:  
 
• May 16 
• June 13 
• July 11 
• Aug 15 
• Sept 12 
• Oct 10 
• Nov 14 
• Dec 12 

Zumba 
 
Members of our School community celebrated International 
Women’s Day at Zumba last Wednesday. 

Art and Craft 
Some of our parents attended Bunnings Warehouse in Sunshine for 
their monthly craft sessions.  These are usually held on various 
Tuesdays throughout the year. Bunnings supplies all the craft 
materials and this week they made bird houses.  

 

 
 

All Hub activities are free! 



 

 
 LITERACY NEWS 
 

 

What’s been happening? 
 

Students have been very busy reading and writing a variety of texts and for many and varied purposes. Teachers have also been 
very busy planning, preparing learning tasks and assessing students. It has been my pleasure to observe what the students have 
been learning, how they have applied skills as well as to see their responses to texts both in reading and writing.  
 

Year 5 Author Incursion  
 

During my time as the Literacy Leader, Sofie Laguna has visited Holy Eucharist twice. And, I have had the pleasure of listening to 
her speak to the students on both occasions. Sofie was born in 1968 in Sydney. She studied to be a lawyer, but after deciding law 
was not for her, she trained as an actor. Sofie is now an author, actor, and playwright. She has written several books for both 
children and adults.  
 

The Year 5 students have been reading ‘Meet Grace’, a story based in 1808, this term, to support them with understanding 
Australia’s history as well as to work on reading strategies that support comprehension. ‘Meet Grace’ is the first in a series of 4 
exciting stories. Without giving too much away about the plot, Grace is a convict girl who was given a second chance.  
 

During her talk, Sophie explained to the students and teachers her journey and the process of writing she undertakes as a writer and 
author and encouraged the students to use a journal to record their thoughts, feelings, and ideas as it is from these thoughts that 
stories generate.  
 

Sophie brought along several copies of her newly re-released book, a compilation ‘The Grace Stories: 4 books in one’ for the Year 5 
students to purchase and kindly signed these. Sophie also signed and donated a copy of her newest book, ‘The Glow’ to our library. 
This will be added to our collection for all students to access, once I have finished reading it first :-) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Take Home Readers 
All students are expected to be reading as part of their home learning routine. This is an important task as it supports the 
development not only of reading skills and strategies but also the enjoyment of reading. It doesn’t matter if the book is fact or fiction 
as the text type is not the key focus. By having access to a huge range of books and more importantly levelled texts students can 
continue to practise reading at their level. And we do offer a large range of texts so surely there should be something that each 
student will enjoy reading! 
 

Students have a maroon reader satchel/pocket. This should be brought to school every day, although they may not need to change 
their book if it is not finished or if it is the expectation of the class teacher that the student reads the book over a few days.  
 

Parents/caregivers please ask your child/children to get the book out and read it each afternoon or evening, Monday to Thursday. It 
is enough for you just to listen if English is not your first language. If your child has an older brother or sister, perhaps a cousin or 
friend that could listen to them read that is okay too. Please sign the recording sheet or diary to show that your child has read.   
 

If your child does not bring their Reader Satchel/Pocket to school on a regular basis we will need to follow this up. Please do not 
hesitate to contact your child’s teacher or myself if you need any support with this. I am more than happy to meet with you to model 
how and what or even to provide suggestions as to how to set up a routine to ensure that your child is reading as part of homework. I 
understand that there may be circumstances where this cannot happen due to appointments or celebrations etc and of course this is 
fine. If there are other circumstances that may prevent regular reading or homework to be completed, please let us know as we will 
work with to support you and your child with solutions.  
 

Please contact me via email or a phone call, leave a message and I will endeavour to get back to you as soon as practicable.  
 

Bernadette Parnis 
Literacy Leader 
bernadette.parnis@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

 
CAROLINE CHISHOLM CATHOLIC COLLEGE  
 

Enrolment for 2025 at Caroline Chisholm Catholic 
College are now open!  
 

The college will be hosting an information session on 
Thursday 30th March 2023 to support families when 
choosing a secondary school. 
 

Caroline Chisholm Catholic College will also conducting 
regular tours and families will need to book online. Please 
see the attached flyer for more information.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

SAFETY OF CHILDREN AND ALL VULNERABLE PEOPLE: 
We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and all vulnerable people as a central and fundamental responsibility for our community.  The 

Holy Eucharist Commitment to Child Safety and Reporting Process are on display in the Administration foyer of the School and School Policies are 
available on the website at www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
At Holy Eucharist School, we are honoured to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land, the Wurundjeri People of the 

Kulin Nation, the first and enduring caretakers of the land in which we work and live.  
We pay our respects to the Traditional Elders, both past, present and emerging, who have walked this country for countless generations. 

We value the diversity of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultural heritages and recognise the impacts of colonisation and pledge our ongoing 
commitment to reconciliation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MATHS & ENGLISH TUTORING - 30% DISCOUNT FOR 
HOLY EUCHARIST STUDENTS 
MPiR Tuition is a tuition centre located in Cairnlea that                    
offers tutoring to students from Years 1 to 12. Our classes            
are conducted in small groups with specially designed classwork 
and homework books. For more information, please 
visit www.mpirtuition.com.au or contact 0481 333 678. 
 

DẠY KÈM TOÁN VÀ ANH VĂN - GIẢM 30% HỌC PHÍ CHO 
SINH VIÊN TẠI TRƯỜNG HOLY EUCHARIST 
 

MPiR Tuition là một trung tâm dạy kèm tại Cairnlea cung cấp 
dịch vụ dạy kèm cho học sinh từ lớp 1 đến lớp 12. Các lớp học 
được tiến hành theo nhóm nhỏ với các bài tập soạn riêng            
cho mỗi học sinh. Để biết thêm chi tiết, vui lòng truy 
cập www.mpirtuition.com.au hoặc liên lạc 0481 333 678.  
 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 
 

Fees for 2023 
School Fees for 2023 are $1,000.00 per family.  
Per Capita fees for 2023 are $140.00 per child. This includes $30.00 
Sport Fees. 
Excursion Fees for 2023 are $35.00 per child. 
 

Camp Fees for 2023 
Grade 6 Camp fees are $150.00 per child 
Grade 5 Camp fees are $120 per child. 
Grade 4 camp fees are $65 per child. 
Grade 3 Camp fees are $55.00 per child. 
Prep breakfast, Grade 1 dinner, Grade 2 breakfast/dinner will be at no 
cost.  The cost of Sacraments for Grades 3, 4, and 6 are included in 
the school fees. 
If there is any family that has any financial concerns or queries, 
please contact me on 8312 0900. 
 

Sue Smart 
Business Manager 
Suzanne.Smart@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
 
 


